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CRJC Riverbend Subcommittee Annual Report - 2017
The Riverbend Subcommittee of the Connecticut River Joint Commissions consists of two volunteers nominated by each of the following municipalities: Guildhall, Lunenburg, Concord, Waterford, Barnet, Ryegate and Newbury in Vermont; and Lancaster, Dalton, Littleton, Monroe, Bath and Haverhill in New Hampshire. 

The Riverbend Subcommittee provides a local voice to help steward the resources of an important portion of the Connecticut River representing voices from two states, five counties, and thirteen towns along 70 miles of river. 2017 saw the subcommittee members continue to bring a valuable contribution of expertise and local knowledge to the table for the assistance of landowners, municipalities, and state agencies near the river.

The Subcommittee hosted presentations on a variety of topics in 2017. These tropics included the tools and techniques to assess and protect community infrastructure, Headwaters Hydrology: Riverbank Restoration and Stabilization, a presentation from the Connecticut River Conservancy and their role in studying, permitting, grant writing, buffer planting, organizing river clean ups, and establishing the clean water/Healthy Trout program. The subcommittee also stayed updated on a number of issues including the ongoing dam relicensing through FERC, ACT publication of “Living with a Trout Stream,” the ACT Regional Conservation Partnership Project on biodiversity and water quality, the Ammonoosuc River being set as the site of the Eastern Brook Trout inventory, Dam ownership changes, and staffing changes at CRJC. 
The subcommittee submitted comments on a series of permits ranging from across the region on issues such as shore land permitting for house foundations and leach fields, septic system and road access and shore land upgrades, and issues with a materials handling area due to easement and shore land application lapses. 

There are currently openings on the subcommittee in several communities. If you or someone in your community is interested in working with volunteers from area communities on river conservation issues and serving as a liaison to the Headwaters subcommittee, please contact our staff support Nick Altonaga at naltonaga@nccouncil.org to learn more. 

